Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)
Minutes for March 28, 2012
Attendance: D. Morales, B. Leake, M. Pulimood, S. Shestakow, A. Bonanno, C. Fisher, L. Grega, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, K. Hopkins, A. Joshi, J. Laughton 

Excused: K. Cugliotta, L. Angeloni, R. Kamber, B. Tellis-Tomsky
Agenda Items
1. Minutes, 
March 14, 2012 approved with revisions and two abstentions for absence.
2. Brief Updates on Working Groups/Sub-Committees 

a. Feedback on Teaching (Leake): Leake reported her meeting with Nancy Freudenthal and Amanda Norvell from Steering, and they noted that CAP commented on each item in the instrument in the past, and wanted to give CAP the opportunity to do so again.  CAP decided it is satisfied with the recommendation submitted in 2011 and it considers it all-inclusive; but CAP will revisit the charge after the Feedback process goes electronic. 
b. Charge on Repeating Courses (Leake): Leake reported her subcommittee met and will bring a preliminary recommendation to the next CAP meeting, and CAP can decide about the next step.
c. Charge w/ CSCC (11/3/11) on Undergraduate Certificate Programs (Grega): Grega reported her subcommittee met with CSCC; they looked at the proposed requirements.  The subcommittee also considered how the College would structure an undergraduate certificate outside a minor. The subcommittee will meet on April 4.
d. Charge on Off-Campus Faculty Led Programs (Fisher): Fisher reported his subcommittee met and reviewed the preliminary guidelines.  Fisher will bring the subcommittee’s questions to the IEPC chair, Holly Didi-Ogren, and report to the subcommittee.
e. Charges on Course Absence & Attendance; Withdrawal; Academic Dismissal (Morales): Morales reported his meeting with the subcommittee and realized they needed to review a previous loss and transition group recommendation. The subcommittee agreed that attendance and absence charges should be combined.  The subcommittee plans to have a draft policy by the April 11 meeting.  The subcommittees discussed the implication of unlimited withdrawals before week 9; the subcommittee wondered the effect of withdrawal on the repeat policy; Dean Rifkin wondered if withdrawals should considered a repeat after a certain point; Morales notes the nuances of withdrawals, specifically state and federal guidelines and penalties. The subcommittee plans to invite Lisa Cotton-Watson to discuss dismissal policy.  Pulimood asked about records, and what responsibility faculty had to the hold class materials and exams should a student appeal dismissal; O’Brien clarified the current policy, which gives no specific mandate on holding exams; Laughton highlighted the case of recitals to show the complexities of holding onto student work; Joshi advised that CAP recommend faculty give work to students, but be mindful of the appeal process if they do not or cannot return student work.   
f. Charge on Graduate Policies (O’Brien): O’Brien reported his subcommittee met via email and said they agreed with the proposed changes in the charge.
3. Charge on Academic Integrity (12/2/10): Due to the complexities of Academic Integrity, Leake said it might require a campus wide subcommittee.  Leake suggested CAP elevate this charge and focus on the following issues: concepts (language and definitions); relation to TCNJ’s mission (enduring principles); faculty’s role; incorporation of electronic media in policy; storage or housing of AI files (reporting); training; tone of policy (style and positive prose); unintentional violation cases; hearing procedure; alignment with student conduct code; administration of AI policy, procedures, workshops, evidence, and data; and AI’s alignment with the General Counsel concerns.  O’Brien suggested a collaborative Google document to delineate the recommendation to Steering.  Fisher agreed to start the document.
Meeting adjourned: 2:56 pm

Next meeting: April 11, 2012

